Minutes of the Goessel City Council Meeting

7:00 p.m., Tues., Feb. 18, 2014
Civic Center Community Room
Present: Mayor Dave Schrag; Council Members James Wiens, Rollin Schmidt, Larry Schmidt, Dean Snelling; Public Works Karen Dalke, Cindy Gaddis; City Clerk, Anita Goertzen; Free Press Reporter
Absent: Larry Lindeman, Paula Flaming
Guest:  Brad Vincent – Groundwater Associates; Tonya Richards – Marion County Zoning and Planning; Brian and Polly Funk – property owners
Called to order at 7:00 pm

Consent Agenda:

· L Schmidt moved seconded by Wiens to accept the consent agenda with included the minutes of the Jan. 20th regular meeting.  Motion Carried.
New Well Location:

· Brad Vincent was asked to attend the meeting to give the council a better idea of where the best locations might be to drill another well for the City.  Vincent had done research on test wells that had been drilled in the past and all indications are that west of town would be the best location.
· Mayor Schrag questioned drilling some test holes on the city property north of the ball diamonds.  Vincent indicated that the wells there might be too shallow but it wouldn’t hurt to test the water for nitrates and then if the nitrates aren’t too high, go ahead and do a test hole to see what the depth would be.
· Layne Western had drilled some test holes in that area in 1962 and they weren’t very deep.  A good well needs to be at least 30 feet deep.
· Regulation states that new wells have to be at least 1 mile from existing wells.
· Vincent stated that the City of Goessel should have enough water rights so that should not be an issue
· KDHE lab charges approximately $1,000 to test water for chloride, hardness, nitrates, iron and manganese 
· Groundwater Associates fees are either on an hourly basis or set up on a daily basis.  They work closely with the engineer to design the well and make sure that it is approved by KDHE
· Next step is to get a couple of water samples from existing wells on the north side of town & send them in to KDHE for testing
Funk Property:
· Brian and Polly Funk purchase approximately 3 acres from Orval Krause that is currently not within the city limits.  They came with questions regarding hooking up to city sewer & water.
· Tonya Richards explained that there is a state regulation that states:  No private wastewater disposal system shall be constructed within four hundred feet of an existing public wastewater system, regardless of whether the subject property is within the boundaries of the service area or district of said public wastewater system or not, unless the Administrator finds that connection to said public wastewater disposal system is not feasible and that a private wastewater disposal system, meeting the requirements of this code, can be constructed on the property. 
· Since the property in question is not even 400 ft in length, the City would be required to allow them to tap into the city sewer system.

· After some discussion about the pros and cons of annexing into the city limits, the Funks gave a written request for annexation to the Council.

· Wiens moved, seconded by Larry S. to accept the request for annexation from Brian and Polly Funk.  Motion carried.
· Goertzen will get with the attorney to see what all needs to be done to annex the property.  The city will pay for the annexation costs.

Public Works:

· Be performing equipment maintenance between snowstorms
· Have received some compliments on snow removal on streets

· Snowblower worked great and has been used a lot already

· Down to 2 tons of salt
Police:

· Report of activity: wrote 1 ticket for speeding, had one contact, took a parking complaint, responded to a false alarm and did a standby at a basketball game.
· Reported that there has been several break-ins at the Mr. T car wash
Streets:

· Councilor R Schmidt reminded Dalke to be sure to clear Centennial Drive of snow all the way to K-15.
Park:

· Reported that the shelter house needs to be painted on the inside and the wooden window covers need to be painted.
· Goessel Community Foundation approved the purchase of skatepark ramps with $1,500 from the West Branch Park Improvement Fund
· Discussed picnic tables for the park
· Wiens moved, seconded by Snelling to purchase 4 – 8 ft tables for the park.  Motion carried.
City Clerk:

· Reported that the city-wide streetside cleanup will be on June 28th.  All other dates in June were taken already
· Briefly discussed the city website and the need for a new web host.  Tabled until the next meeting

GAAP Waiver Resolution:
· Reviewed the General Accepted Accounting Practices (GAAP) Waiver Resolution.  The resolution shall cause the City’s financial statements and financial reports to be prepared on the basis of cash receipts and disbursements as adjusted to show compliance with the cash basis and budget laws of this state.
· Wiens moved, seconded by Snelling to approve Resolution #14-05 waiving the GAAP requirement. Motion carried. 
Community Foundation Sign:
· The Goessel Community Foundation requested placing a fundraising sign along the frontage strip north of K-215.  The GCF has a goal of $117,000 in the Impact Fund by 2017.  The sign will have an owl painted on it with a thermometer showing the progress with the slogan “Be Wise – Leave a Legacy”
· Consensus of the Council was to allow the GCF to place a sign in the frontage strip.
Chickens in Town:

· Several residents have approached Mayor Schrag about allowing chickens in the city limits.  Currently the ordinance does not allow chickens, ducks or other fowl.
· Goertzen presented an ordinance that would allow residents to have up to 6 chickens in the city limits but no roosters.
· L Schmidt moved to approve Ordinance #253 allowing chickens in the city limits.  Motion failed for lack of a second.
Other Business:

· Mayor Schrag mentioned the alley behind Jeff Boese.  Water from Boese’s dehumidifier is draining into the alley and not draining down the ditch.  Neighbors to the west are concerned about the standing water.  Karen will look into it as soon as it dries up.
· Goertzen presented Resolution 14-06 opposing the Kansas State legislature’s consideration of HB 2227 and SB 211 regarding moving municipal elections to the Fall.
· Wiens moved, seconded by L Schmidt to approve Resolution 14-06 stating that the Council opposes HB 2227 & SB 211.  Motion carried.
L Schmidt moved, seconded by Wiens to adjourn at 8:25 p.m.  Motion carried.
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